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Agency of Transportation

TO: Members, House and Senate Committees on Transportation, the Joint Fiscal 

Committee, and the Join Transportation Oversight Committee 

FROM: Susanne R. Young, Secretary of Administration and Joe Flynn, Secretary of 

Transportation 

DATE:  July 27, 2021  

SUBJECT:  Agency of Transportation Sec. 3 of Act 121 of 2020 as amended by Sec. G.102 of 

Act 154 of 2020 

 

The following reporting requirement is established by Sec. 3 of Act 121 of 2020 as amended by 

Sec. G.102 of Act 154 of 2020 which states:  

(f) The Secretary of Administration shall, on or before July 31, 2021, file a written report listing 
all expenditures made during fiscal year 2021 under the authority of subsections (a) and (b) of 
this section to the House and Senate Committees on Transportation, Joint Fiscal Office, Joint 
Fiscal Committee, and Joint Transportation Oversight Committee. 
 
The following is the Agency of Transportation’s report pursuant to the above requirement: 
 
(A) Additional Expenditures for paving and surface maintenance provided by FHWA CRSSA Funds 

The Agency did not expend any federal COVID-19 Relief funds pursuant to the requirements of 
the act above in Fiscal Year 2021. However, the Agency has committed to two projects for 
paving and surface maintenance that will expend CRSSA funds in FY2022 in Jamaica and 
Brownington-Charleston for a total of $1,600,000.  
 
(B) Expenditures for PEV Buses for Public Transit provided by COVID-19 related federal monies 

The Agency did not utilize COVID-19 related federal monies for PEV Buses for public transit or any of 

the listed efforts listed in Sec. 3 of Act 121 of 2020 as amended by Sec. G.102 of Act 154 of 2020. 

 
 
cc: Chris Rupe, Joint Fiscal Office   

 


